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Thanks to Phil Bogdan for this dramatic shot of an eagle , an osprey, and a disputed fish.  

 

FRIENDS OF LITTLE HUNTING CREEK ANNUAL MEETING ñJULY 27  

The Friendsõ Annual Meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m. on July 27, to be conducted via Zoom.  

Please join us!  

The agenda will include:  

¶ A presentation by Alan Rowsome, Director of the Northern Virginia Conservation Trust 

(NVCT), on òLand Preservation Goals and Opportunities on Little Hunting Creek.ó 

¶ Update on trail and signage improvements to NVCTõs Little Hunting Creek Preserve 

on Stockton Parkway, from Alyssa Hemler (NVCT) . 
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¶ Discussion of ideas for improvements in creek access in other neighborhoods.  

¶ Update  on sewer line replacement under Little Hunting Creek.  

Please join us for the annual meeting, and become a member of the Friends of Little Hunting 

Creek!  If youõd like to attend the annual meeting , please email info@folhc.org to receive a 

Zoom link  and an agenda .  The meeting is open to all, although only dues -paying members are 

eligible to vote.  

The last page of this newsletter is a membership application.  Please fill it out and mail it in 

with your dues.  Weõd love to have your support and involvement in our efforts to preserve and 

protect Little Hunting Creek for the benefit of both humans and wildlife.   

  

UPDATE FROM THE PRESIDENT ñBetsy Martin  

Annual creek  cleanup:  This yearõs cleanup was held April 10 th , wit h cleanup crews working 

from 13 sites to pick up trash on land or by water out of Wessynton, Riverside Estates, Gum 

Springs, Stratford Landing, First River Farms, Fort Hunt Elementary School, and Colonel 

John Byers Park.  On May 2, Senator Scott Surovell and his volunteers picked up trash at 

three more sites on the other side of R ichmond Highway , at the  Janna Lee Avenue bridge, 

behind Mount Vernon Plaza, and in Audubon Estates.   

Volunteers  collected 197 bags of trash and recyclables, 21 tires, and a shopping cart .   

Clearly, my personal dream of getting out of the cleanup business is not quite a reality yet.  

However, a number of sites were cleaner this year than they have been in the past. Volunteers 

collected only one shopping cart this year; perhaps the  big box stores have gotten the message 

from Senator Surovellõs bill passed last year to induce them to better control their shopping 

carts.  Another positive development:  we passed along information about trash hotspots to the 

countyõs Operation Stream Shield (this program pays homeless people to clean up trash from 

streams), and they have already staged cleanups at some of these sites. 

Thanks to all 132 volunteers and site leaders  (including Cub Scout Pack 1509) , the county 

workers for picking it all up afterwards, and the county staff who are working to prevent 

trash, through Operation Stream Shield and the trash trap on Little Hunting Creek (see 

article on trash trap below).  

I s there a  litter hotspot  bugging you?  Please email 

DPWESSWMPTrashmail@fairfaxcounty.gov  to report it, and get it on the countyõs list to clean 

up.  Be sure to include the nearest street address.  

Preserving open space, improving creek access, and restoring wildlife habitat :   

As set out in our Articles of Incorporation, one goal of the Friends of Little Hunting Creek is 

òpromoting community access to the creek for recreation and respite."   It  became clear during 

the pandemic how much people  need th e respite gained from  time  spent in nature , even just  

sitting on a bench looking out on the creek.  

We have begun to invest in creating better community access to the creek in adjoining  

neighborhoods.  In ou r first effort, weõre partnering with the Northern Virginia Conservation 

mailto:info@folhc.org
mailto:DPWESSWMPTrashmail@fairfaxcounty.gov
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Trust (NVCT) and the Stratford Landing Citizensõ Association to make a wetlands parcel 

owned by the NVCT more inviting and accessible to nearby residents, by improving an 

informal tra il, and  installing a couple of benches . (Weõll give an update on this effort at our 

annual meeting on July 27.)  

We want to do the same in other neighborhoods , and at our annual meeting we plan to discuss 

membersõ ideas for ways to improve access to and enj oyment of the creek in their 

neighborhoods.  Please join us, and share your ideas!  

The criteria for supporting  any proposed improvement  are: 

¶ The neighborhood supports the proposal, and is willing to be a partner and contribute 

funds and/or organize volunte ersõ time to achieve it. 

¶ The property owner ( such as the Park Authority, or other county department, or the  

NVCT) is a willing partner in the project.  

¶ The proposal advances two goals:  

o Improved access to the creek for recreation and respite.  Only low -impact 

improvements will be approved.  

o Improved quality of wildlife habitat (for example, the removal of invasive plants , 

or installation of wood duck boxes or osprey platforms, or other improvements ). 

RPA Notific ation  from Fairfax County:   If you are a shoreline  property owner, you may have 

received a postcard from the county alert ing you to restrictions on uses of your property within 

the 100-foot buffer of Little Hunting Creek .  The Chesapeake Bay Preservation Ordinance , 

Chapter 11 8 of the Code of Fairfax County, requires  that property owners must hav e prior 

approval from the county  for any development, land disturbance, or removal of vegetation 

within  Resource Protection Area s (RPAs).  Property owners may plant native plants in the 

RPA area without prior approval.  The purpose for keeping RPAs, or riparian buff ers, intact is 

to protect water quality, filter pollu tants, prevent erosion, and perform other important 

ecological functions.  Learn more at www.fairfaxcounty.gov/landdevelopment/rpa  . 

Replacement of the gravity  sewer line under Little Hunting Creek has begun :  Attend the 

annual meeting for an update.    

Looking west across the creek from 8700 Stockton Parkway to Woodland Park  on July 14 . 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/landdevelopment/rpa
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HOW MUCH TRASH DID THE TRASH TRAP TRAP ?ñJonathan Witt, (Ecologist, Fairfax 

County Stormwater Planning Division) and Eric Caldwell (Fairfax County Maintenance and 

Stormwater Management Division)  

Like many urban streams, Little Hunting Creek in the southeastern part of Fairfax County 

has had its share of litter issues.  During rain events  floating litter, also known as "floatables" 

or "gross solids" ð primarily plastic bottles, bags, and food containers ð washes into storm 

drains from streets and sidewalks and enters the creek, where it is either deposited into flood 

plains or enters the P otomac River, with adverse effects on both local communities and 

terrestrial and aquatic wildlife.  In support of volunteer and County efforts to reduce litter in 

Little Hunting Creek, and as part of larger countywide initiatives to reduce litter in stream s, 

Fairfax County Department of Public Works and Environmental Services completed the 

installation of a Bandalong trash trap along Little Hunting Creek near Richmond Highway in 

April of 2020 as part of a pilot study.  These trash traps, which float on the surface of the 

stream, capture floating litter as it moves downstream for periodic removal and disposal.  

 The photos below show the trash trap at work.  The first photo of the empty trash trap was 

taken on November 10, 2020, one day before a large rain eve nt dropped just under 3 inches of 

rain on that part of the county.  The trash trap had been emptied about a week earlier on 

November 4, 2020.  The second photo of the full trash trap was taken on November 18, 2020, a 

week after the storm .  Crews remov ed 42 pounds of trash (3 thirty -gallon bags).  

Before a storm        After a storm  

 

So, how much trash has the trash trap collected since it was installed?  Between May 1, 2020, 

and June 30, 2021, Fairfax County staff and contractors emptied the trash trap along Little 

Hunting Creek 28 times and removed a total 1261 pounds of trash (76 th irty -gallon trash 

bags).  The trash trap was emptied approximately twice each month, with each visit removing 

on average 45 pounds of trash (2 to 3 thirty -gallon bags).  Additionally, there have been no 

maintenance or mechanical issues with the trap itself, beyond occasional debris removal.  

Although the trash trap has only been installed a year, it appears to be a promising tool to 
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reduce litter from reaching downstream habitats in the Little Hunting Creek watershed and 

helps protect the Chesapeake Bay.  

WATER KEEPERS OF LITTLE HUNTING CREEK ñRenee Grebe, Audubon Naturalist 

Society 

Audubon Naturalist Society is partnering with the communities of Creekside Village and 

Colchester Towne, with  support from United Community and funding from The Community 

Foundation of Northern Virginiaõs Environment fund, to host a series of events this summer 

and fall through the Water Keepers of Little Hunting Creek program.  

Whatõs a water keeper? Everyone needs water, and everyone can help protect our rights to 

clean water. Residents along the R ichmond Highway  Corridor in Fairfax County and 

especially in the communities in and around Little Hunting Creek are welcome to come learn 

about the creek and how people  and our streams can help one another be healthy. Become a 

Water Keeper of Little Hunting Creek!  

The first event in June featured a dancing nature walk, in conjunction with The Dance 

Exchange, along Little Hunting Creek, learning about where the water flow s. The second 

event focused on nature and technology engagement with Northern Virginia Soil & Water 

Conservation District in conjunction with Minority Tech Foundation. We explored what 

happens to pollution when it rains and used augmented reality to demons trate how trees can 

help improve the community in many ways, from soaking up rain to lowering energy bills for 

residents.  

The programõs final two events will be an August field trip for community members to Huntley 

Meadows, followed by a Day of Action in October where community members will be invited to 

come out and get their hands dirty helping to plant some trees in Creekside Village and 

Colchester Towne!  

Learn more about the program and upcoming events online: 

http://conservationblog.anshome.org/water -keepers-of-little -hunting -creek/  

     

Bryan and Ursula Birch, Greg Crider, and Paul Siegel represented FOLHC at Gum Springs Community 

Day (June 19) and the Mount Vernon Environmental Expo (June 26).   

http://conservationblog.anshome.org/water-keepers-of-little-hunting-creek/
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Friends of Little Hunting Creek , a 501(c)(3) organization  

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP  

 

 

Name: _____________________________________________________________ 

Class of membership:  

Junior (age between 12 and 18) ____  -- non-voting member, annual dues $1.00  

Class I (age 18 or over) ____ -- voting member, annual dues $5.00  

Address: ___________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________ 

Occupation: _________________________________________________ 

Phone number: ________________________________________________ 

Send email to:________________________________________________ 

òI agree to abide by the By-Laws of the Friends of Little Hunting Creek, Inc.ó 

(Bylaws are found at www.friendsoflittlehuntingcreek.org/images2020/bylaws -rev2019.pdf   ) 

(Signed) _____________________________________________________ 

Date: ____________________ 

Mail with your check to:  Treasurer, Friends of Little Hunting Creek,  8707 Stockton Pkwy, 

Alexandria, 22308.  

 

 

 

http://www.friendsoflittlehuntingcreek.org/images2020/bylaws-rev2019.pdf

